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Teachers Experiencing Antarctic and Arctic (TEA) Program had four major goals:

· To provide teachers with a professional development experience in the form of a mentored research experience with Polar Research Scientists.

· To insure that the science research in the field is transferred into science teaching in the classroom in the form of the “learning science by doing science” learning program.

· To share with students and colleagues the research experience and its transfer to the classroom. 

· To use these experiences as a segue into a long-duration polar learning community. 

This report describes the evidence and findings from the summative evaluation of the TEA Program.

 The evaluation design consisted of a multi-year mixed-method process for collecting and analyzing evaluation evidence on the project. This approach provided quantitative data related to survey responses, and frequency counts of particular activities. Quantitative methods included extensive surveys which were administered to educators, scientists, and administrators, over the five year period.  The quantitative data was designed to provide descriptions of how the program components combined to create an innovative professional development program. 

Qualitative methods used in this evaluation included interviews with a sample of participating educators, scientists, school administrators and mentored teachers; observations at Orientations, schools, activities workshops, and at professional conferences.  The evaluators found clear and substantial evidence that the field research experience was very successful for participants and scientists. It has proven to be very rewarding for both teachers and research PI’s. Teachers gained firsthand experience in “doing science,” and in so doing increased their own science knowledge and skills. Research PI’s gained a team member, have opportunities to share their research, and opportunities to have a more direct impact on what and how science is taught in K-12 schools. 

The program transfer component of the program was also successful. The evaluators found substantial evidence that program transfer took place in a wide variety of areas and numerous venues. Program transfer occurred in the TEA teacher classrooms, and in the classrooms of their colleagues. The mentoring resource groups helped teachers transfer their field experience into classroom activities, and helped them as they mentored colleagues.  And the many presentations introduced Polar research to a wide professional community. Many of the TEA teachers encountered obstacles in transferring their experiences, but through a variety of ways teachers were successful in transferring their field experiences and Polar research into their classrooms, schools, and their profession. 

In summary, the Teachers Experiencing Antarctica and the Arctic (TEA) has been a successful professional development program for teachers and for scientists. Through its variety of research experiences; clear expectations for transfer to instruction, mentoring, and contribution to education and the strong web of communication that connected participants and program staff; and flexible management structures – TEA evolved into a learning community where everyone was collectively involved in learning Polar research and inquiry for the purpose of science education and scientific research.

